7 August 2005

Austin Mitchell MP is writing to Constituency Labour Parties asking them to submit a ‘contemporaneous motion’ to the Labour Party conference this September supporting the ‘fourth option’ of direct investment in council housing. 
Download a copy of Austin’s letter – including the suggested wording of a motion – for your Labour Party or union branch.
Last year’s conference voted 8:1 for a ‘level playing field’ for council housing. John Prescott, replying to the debate, promised an ‘enquiry’ and said he was ‘near agreement’ following private talks with senior Labour Party regional representatives, councillors and trade unions. He has since withdrawn the commitment whilst the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) tries to drive through another round of transfers, PFI and ALMOs. But the recent No Vote in Sedgefield shows the level of opposition they face and the new Audit Commission report adds renewed weight for the calls that government "review the housing subsidy system".  
Each CLP is entitled to submit one ‘contemporaneous motion’ to the conference. To meet the ‘contemporaneous’ test the motion must refer to events/developments that have occurred after the end of July. CLP delegates attending the conference will then participate in a ‘priorities’ ballot on the Sunday of conference to determine which four motions are debated by the conference.
To get the ‘fourth option’ debated we therefore need to get as many Constituency Labour Parties as possible to submit a motion and also get CLP delegates to conference mandated to prioritise the issue for debate.
Austin Mitchell is encouraging individual members of the Labour Party to submit a proposal through their Labour Party branch to their CLP. Most trade unions are affiliated to the Labour Party and are therefore entitled to submit a motion to the local Constituency Labour Party.  Any trade union member can raise this issue in their union branch and propose that the branch submit a motion to CLPs to which they are affiliated to make sure the issue is discussed.
Contact the campaign or see the website for more information.
 
 

